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Dear Parents,

What an exciting week it has been for the children! We've had the
wonderful opportunity to experience snow and ice firsthand. The
children have been absolutely thrilled to touch the snow and delight in
the 'crunch, crunch' sound it makes beneath their feet as they walk
through it. These experiences have sparked their curiosity and wonder,
providing a magical backdrop to our week.

In addition to our snowy adventures, the children have also been
learning about road safety. We've been discussing important topics
such as the importance of crossing roads safely, understanding traffic
signals, and the significance of wearing reflective clothing in low-light
conditions. 

I wonder what adventures you and your family will embark on this
weekend? Please come and share your stories with us on Monday -
we’d love to hear all about them!

Kind Regards,

 Hannah Firmstone

Teacher and SENCo



Next week we are celebrating World Nursery Rhyme Week!

 World Nursery Rhyme Week promotes the importance of nursery rhymes in early

childhood development and education.

Over 5 million children from 113 countries have taken part since 2013.

The Rhyme A Day Challenge

Each year, we choose 5 rhymes and encourage children to take part in our ‘Rhyme a

Day’ challenge by singing the nursery rhymes and taking part in lots of interesting

activities. 

The 5 official rhymes for 2024 are:

Twinkle Twinkle

Old Macdonald

The Big Ship Sails

Incy Wincy Spider

5 Currant Buns

Nursery rhymes are excellent teaching tools and can help to develop:

Language and literacy skills

Numeracy skills

Social, physical and emotional skills – they are so much fun!

World Nursery Rhyme WeekWorld Nursery Rhyme Week



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are excited to update you that our new nursery building is still on track
to open its doors to children on Tuesday, 7th January 2025. 
We can't wait to welcome you and your child into this bright, new space!
During the first week of the nursery being open (7th-10th January), we
would like to invite you to join us at drop-off times to help settle your child
into their new learning environment. This will also give you the opportunity
to explore the new nursery and see all the wonderful spaces your child will
be learning in.
We hope this will provide a comforting start to the transition and allow you
to feel more familiar with the surroundings.
Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to seeing you in
January!

Warm regards,

Mrs Jenny Gascoigne.
Executive Headteacher

Relocation News Relocation News 



Hello, I'm Katie, the newly appointed Deputy Day Care Manager, and it is such a

pleasure to be part of a warm and welcoming team.

I have over twenty five years experience working in the Early Years and over this

period of time I have gained a wealth of knowledge and experience, working as a

supervisor in both toddler and baby room. This experience will enable me to champion

play in our setting and ensure our children always have a fun, exciting and safe

environment to explore. 

Over these years I have completed my CACHE Level 3 Award For Special

Educational Needs Co-ordinators for Early Years Settings, which means I can support

children with special educational needs. I am also trained in Makaton to support

children with communication needs.

I am a huge advocate for good communication with parents and our families 

because I believe that we are a partnership. 

Together we can help our children to 'love, laugh learn'.

 

Click on the image to access our facebook page

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Meet the StaffMeet the Staff

A message from Katie, our 
Deputy Daycare Manager.

SOCIAL MEDIASOCIAL MEDIA

https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr


For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

Teaching good hygiene habits 

Parents/carers are urged to encourage good hygiene habits in their families, such as handwashing and using

a tissue to catch coughs and sneezes. Regularly washing hands with soap and warm water for 20 seconds

or using hand sanitiser when convenient, is one of the most effective ways to stop the spread of germs. 

 

Knowing when to keep your child at home and when to send them to school 

Children are encouraged to stay in school or nursery with symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat or

slight cough (if otherwise well and do not have a high temperature), but should stay at home if they feel too

unwell to attend and/or if they have a fever. They should stay home until the fever has passed and they are

well enough to attend. If they have diarrhoea and/or vomiting they should stay home for at least 48 hours after

these symptoms clear up. Let the school know if your child is diagnosed with other illnesses such as scarlet

fever and they can advise you how for long your child should stay off school. 

 

Stopping the spread of stomach bugs 

Stomach bugs spread easily in schools and nurseries. If you or your child have diarrhoea and/or vomiting,

washing hands with soap and warm water and using bleach-based products to clean surfaces will help stop

infections from spreading. Don’t prepare food for others if you have such symptoms or for 48 hours after

symptoms stop. If you are unwell, you should also avoid visiting people in hospitals and care homes to avoid

passing on the infection to those more vulnerable. It’s important not to return to school, nursery or work until

48 hours after symptoms have stopped. 

 

Getting vaccinated 

Infections such as flu, which see a seasonal increase in winter, are easily protected against with vaccination.

All primary school age children, those aged 2 years (who have turned 2 years old before the 1 September

2024) all 3 year olds and secondary school children from Year 7 to Year 11 are eligible for the flu vaccine.

This will protect the children themselves, the school community and elderly relatives. 

 

It’s also important to ensure your children are up-to-date with their routine vaccinations, which protect against

diseases such as measles, mumps, rubella, diphtheria and polio. If you are unsure of your child’s vaccination

status, you can check their “red book” or contact their GP. 

 

NHS UK also provides easily accessible guidance for parents to help manage winter illness at home. 

 

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Health Protection Hub
Winter Illness Advice

Health Protection Hub
Winter Illness Advice



 

In the event of bad weather, 

or unforeseen operational difficulties, 

the Headteacher may take the difficult decision to 

close the school for all or part of a day. 

Every effort would be made to keep the school open or give parents 

as much prior notice as possible.

If the nursery must close part way through the day, 

for example because of a threat of freezing or dangerous conditions, 

then a text message and or a telephone call would be made.

 

In the event of severe weather parents need to listen to the radio stations giving out

information on school closures:

The Telford and Wrekin school closure page and BBC Radio Shropshire being the

main source of information for our school.

Click on the link below: 

Telford and Wrekin School/Nursery Closures

 

We will also post on our Facebook page: 

Extraordinary School
Closure

Extraordinary School
Closure

https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr
https://schoolclosures.telford.gov.uk/


Date Event

25th - 29th November World Nursery Rhyme Week

W/C 25th November Stay and Play

Tuesday 3rd 
Wednesday 4th 
December

Festive Stay And Play

Friday 13th December ‘Farm on Wheels’ Visit for all children

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Jumper Day

Friday 20th December End of Term

Monday 23rd December
Nursery open for those children who attend

full year (not term time).

KEY DATESKEY DATES



HTTPS://WWW.OAKENGATESNURSERYSCHOOL.CO.UK/LEARNING-SPACES

Your Child’s LearningYour Child’s Learning
Don’t forget to find out about your child’s learning this week from the

room page on our website:

Children In NeedChildren In Need

https://www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk/learning-spaces


Did you know that ‘The Oak Family Hub’ is located at The Wakes and
offers free help and support to residents who are navigating their way

through parenting?

 

Telford Public Health Nursing
Service

Healthy you, Healthy Future

Telephone Number 
0333 358 3328

 

Text 07520 619 053 
 

School nurse 07520 619 051
Follow on twitter 
@ShropPHNurse 

Open 9am-4.30pm 
excluding bank holidays  

Check out the Better Health,
Healthier families website!

 

This useful website has food facts,
recipes, activities and information of

children’s weight. 
 

HTTPS://WWW.NHS.UK/HEALTHIER-
FAMILIES/ 

 

EARLY HELPEARLY HELP

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/



